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2020 

Officers and Board members 

 President 
  Ron Herman 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  Sarah Ksicinski 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Al Schultz 
  Bob Schumann 
  Dennis Wagner 
  Jim Young (2) 
 

 Newsletter Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webpage Coordinator 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Facebook Coordinator 
  Sarah Ksicinski 

MANUFACTURED:  In 1980 at the AUBURN-CORD-DUESENBERG 

COMPANY (ACDC), in Broken Arrow, Oklahoma by ACD member 

Glenn Pray. 

MODEL 866:  Is a Modernized version of the AUBURN Model 851 

and 852 Boattail Speedsters of 1935 and 1936 designed by Gordon 

Buehrig. Besides the art deco Boattail Speedster design, Gordon’s 

other designs are the timeless CORD Models 810 and 812 and 

several DUESENGERG bodies in the 30’s, often these models are 

referred to as “Rolling Sculpture”. 

VEHICLE HISTORY:   The 866’s were manufactured from 1968 to 

1981 and our speedster is #94 of 113 built with less than 11K miles 

and having three previous owners. There were as many as 12 

companies which copied the Glenn Pray 866 Boattail Speedster in 

the 70’s and 80’s. However, the ACDC factory build model 866 is 

recognized by the AUBURN-CORD-DUESENBERG CLUB as a true 

second  generation AUBURN Boattail Speedster.  

MODERN AMENITIES:  Power steering and disc brakes, heater and 

defroster, air conditioning, LUCAS road lights, electric wipers, AMITY 

dual spotlights, tilt wheel, AM/FM radio with cassette.  

CHASSIS:  New 1979 LINCOLN chassis with 127” wheelbase, 

independent suspension with coil springs front and rear and a 

limited slip differential. 

BODY:  Full size fiberglass body formed from an original 851/852 

speedster. The body is painted GM classic white with a golf bag 

door on the passenger side and a disappearing canvas top. 

INTERIOR:  Burgundy. 

ENGINE:  LINCOLN 460 cubic inch, 220 H.P. with functional side 

exhaust pipes. 

TRANSMISSION:  C6 Automatic 

WEIGHT:  3500 lbs. 
Bob 

Member Dues 

Membership dues are due on February 15 of each year. 
Members receive a 50% discount on dues by working a 
minimum 4 hours for the club throughout the year. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the second 
Monday of the month at Foxx View Lanes in Waukesha. 

The Board meets 45 minutes prior to the member 
meeting. 
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VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS 

MEMORIAL DAY  

CAR SHOW 

PEWAUKEE MEMORIAL POST 9537 

  MAY 25, 2020 

  PEWAUKEE KIWANIS / VILLAGE PARK 

  325 Capital Drive 

  9:00AM-3:00PM 

  Rain or Shine 

FOOD , SODA, BEER, MUSIC 

DOOR PRIZES AND RAFFEL 

AWARDS AT 3:00 

For more information—Jerry Babe 262-691-2515 

Registration-  before May 15 $8.00  after May 15 $10.00 

 

The club plans to publish a 2020 Roster 

within the next couple of months. 

If you have made changes to your personal information 

and or vehicle information please submit those changes to 

Steve Heinemann at stevehwocc@yahoo.com. 

Please use form found on page 11 
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WOCC Meeting Highlights February 10th, 2020 
 

The February meeting was called to order @ 7:34pm. 27 members were present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance being said by all. 

Officers and Board members were introduced. 

There were no new members or guests. 

President’s Report: Ron introduced the Officers and the Board. He talked about the board meeting that was held prior 

to the general meeting. He said the board is reviewing an old copy of the club’s policies and procedures and comparing 

them with the bylaws. After that is complete they will be presented to the membership. 

Vice President’s Report: Steve said that he is collecting dues and signup and payment for the Appreciation Banquet. 

He said that he will be contacting those who have not paid. He reminded the members about going to Gateway 

Classics on March 28, 2020. They will have someone give us a tour and presentation on their operation. He reminded 

us that we are always looking for feature cars for the Spark and Sputter. 

Treasurer's Report: In Jim Young’s absence Ron gave a report for the month of January. The report included that 

deposits were from dues and banquet payments and that the fees to rent spaces at Jefferson have been paid. 

Secretary's Report: Sarah read the minutes from the January meeting. The minutes were accepted as read. 

Sunshine Committee: No report 

Committee Reports:  

The My Garage that was scheduled for Gillette’s Collision Center was canceled due to the weather. 

Members were reminded to check out the WOCC facebook page. Sarah is doing a great job of keeping updated. 

The club will be going over car show parking problems with the bridge and ramps with the city. 

Old Business: No new business 

Tech Talk 

Al Schultz has a diesel radiator for sale 

Swap meet at the Washington County Fair Grounds on February 23. 

Member Appreciation Banquet at Tuscan Hall on March 8. 

Club tour of Gateway Classics on March 28. Meet in lobby at 9:30am. 

Linden Grove, Hartland car show August 2. 

The Desoto Club will host their meet in Brookfield on July 28-August 2. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:08pm. 
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WOCC Meeting Highlights March 9th, 2020 
 

The March meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by President Ron Herman. 

The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

The Officers and Board members were introduced 

There were 27 members present, the club welcomed new members John and Barb Burow and Sara Treleven. 

President’s Report- Ron reviewed with the members what was discussed at the board meeting. He said the board 

continued reviewing the policies and procedures of the club. The Board is making changes and hopefully will present a 

version to the members for review and approval at the April meeting. After they are approved they will be published in 

the roster. 

Vice President’s Report- Steve reminded everyone about the upcoming tour of Gateway Classics on March 28. We will 

meet at 9:30am in the showroom. Steve mentioned many of the upcoming local shows and cruises. 

Treasurer’s Report-In Jim’s absence, Ron gave report of income and expenses for the month of February. Most of the 

income came from dues, fees for the Member Appreciation Banquet and car show sponsors. The report was approved 

as presented. 

Secretary’s Report- Sarah read the minutes of the February meeting. The minutes were accepted as read. 

Sunshine Committee– Judy had no report. 

 

Old Business 

Ron thanked Victor and Jan Perugini and Al Schultz for hosting the Appreciation Banquet, He said that he received no 

complaints on the venue or the dinner. He expressed a concern he had on the low participation. There were only 61 

members who attended. 

If you want to have your special vehicle on the car show tee shirt send your information to the Vice President. We will 

vote at the April meeting to select a car. 

The car show to do list was sent out to all members. Please notify Steve if you are unable to do the job that you 

previously signed up for. 

New Business  There was no new business 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:18pm. 
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A Big Thanks to  

Al Schultz and Victor and Jan Perugini  

for hosting the  

2020 Member Appreciation Banquet ….. 

Mel Stark 

40 Years 

Bob & Sue Mangan 

30 Years 
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Dan & Shari Eilbes 

20 Years 

Ron & Bonnie Herman 

15 Years 

Tom & Trina Sznaider 

15 Years 

Dan Parworth 

5 Years 

Tom & Sue Crimi 

10 Years 

Tim & Judie Parworth 

15 Years 
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Spark and Sputter 

The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is published 6 times per 
year on the even numbered months. The deadline for articles 
and pictures for the newsletter is 2 weeks prior to the news-
letter being published. Send items to be published in the news-
letter to Bob Merner at romer512@gmail.com 

FOR SALE: Enough body parts to assemble a 1934 Chevy DB 
cab, with some extra parts + windshield frame, radiator 
shell / bottom, hood, cowl, roof, rear panels, headlight pods, 
some trim parts, doors, rather rough-looking bottom rust, 
one spoke wheel. Offer your best price. 
Contact Jim Stein, Sussex, WI. @ 262-246-6868. 

FOR SALE:  

Hand made gifts 

For more  

information 

Contact Susie Sydor 

262-707-1064 

FOR SALE:  1997 Oldsmobile Aurora  

Needs brake lines      Asking $1,000.00  

Contact Harry Roszanski at 262-366-3886 

FOR SALE: 1947 Maytag 72/2 cylinder engine runs good 

$150.00,  1947 Briggs and Stratton engine runs, $50.00,   

Honda GC160 engine fixed RPM, 7/8 straight shaft. $50.00  

Contact Bob Merner @ 262-549-0748 

FOR SALE:  Rotisserie for car bodies asking $1,000.00  

Contact Roy Rathke at 262-544-0023 

Club Roster Update Form 

  
We make every effort to make the club roster as accurate as possible. 

Please take a moment to review your information in the current roster. 
Use this form to submit changes to the Vice President 

The Club policy is not to publish cell phone numbers or email addresses in the roster 
  

Name   

Address   

City   State   Zip   

Telephone Number   

Cell Phone Number   

Email Address   

Vehicle Information 

ADD REMOVE   
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

 

All events are pending due to the quarantine policies 

 April 13 

7:30pm Membership Meeting @ Foxx View Lanes 

Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

 April 24-26 

Spring Jefferson 

Jefferson Co. Fair Grounds 

 May 11 

7:30pm Membership Meeting @ Foxx View Lanes 

Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

 May 27 

Memorial Day Car Show 

Pewaukee Kiwanis / Village Park 

 The club is invited to attend a free car show at  

Lindengrove, Waukesha 425 University Drive. 

Date to be determined.  


